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Assistant Sheriff Charles Hank Discusses  
August 11, 2018 O.I.S. 

 
Assistant Sheriff Charles Hank met with members of the media today to discuss 
additional details of the August 11, 2018 officer involved shooting.  At approximately 
4:15 p.m., the LVMPD Dispatch Center received multiple calls of shooting inside of a 
retail store located at 4000 Blue Diamond Road. 
 
The preliminary investigation indicates the shooter, later identified as 37 year old 
Mohamed Mahmoud, was working as a loss prevention officer at the retail store.   
Mahmoud got into a verbal argument with the store manager over a customer leaving a 
shopping cart near the business’ entrance.  Mahmoud became enraged and began 
threating employees as he walked out of the business.  
 
Mahmoud went out to his vehicle and retrieved a handgun. As he walked back towards 
the business, he fired the handgun in the parking lot causing citizens to run for cover.  
Mahmoud then re-entered the store and fired a round into the ceiling as he looked for 
the manager.  Mahmoud located the manager and fired multiple rounds at her as she 
ran towards the front of the store.   
 
Mahmoud exited the business and fired his handgun at the first arriving patrol car.  
Officer Bunitsky arrived second and was also met by gunfire as he exited his patrol car.  
Officer Bunitsky took cover behind a palm tree and returned fire from over 50 yards 
away.  Mahmoud was struck once in the lower body and went down.  An arrest team 
was formed and took him into custody without further incident.    
 
Mahmoud was transported to UMC Trauma where he underwent surgery and is listed in 
stable condition.  Mahmoud was booked into the Clack County Detention Center in 
absentia for the following charges: 
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 Attempt Murder with a Deadly Weapon (5 counts) 

 Assault with a Deadly Weapon on a Protected Person (2 counts) 

 Assault with a Deadly Weapon (3 counts) 

 Discharging a Firearm into an Occupied Structure 
 
A video of today’s press conference can be viewed by clicking on the following link: 
https://youtu.be/SOeei_e9o7Y 
 
This is the 15th officer involved shooting of 2018.  The LVMPD Force Investigation 
Team is currently investigating the officers’ use of force in this incident.  Their findings 
will be forwarded to the Clark County District Attorney’s Office for review.   
 
An examination of this incident is being conducted by the LVMPD Critical Incident 
Review Team.  This review will focus on policy, tactics and training as it relates to this 
use of force. 
 
This is an ongoing investigation.  Anyone with any information about this incident is 
urged to contact the LVMPD Force Investigation Team at 702-828-8452.  To remain 
anonymous, contact Crime Stoppers by phone at 702-385-5555, or on the internet at 
www.crimestoppersofnv.com.   
 
PO 154b 08-14-18 
180811-2712 AO 

http://www.lvmpd.com/
http://www.protectthecity.com/
https://youtu.be/SOeei_e9o7Y

